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Canton Historical Society Newsletter No. XIII Jan-Feb 2001

MUSEUM HOURS
Closed January and February
See you in March

Calendar of Evente

January

Museum closes for two months
January and February for cleaning
and redecorating.

15" Board Meeting 7:00 pm at
Canton Center School. Plan
projects and schedule dates for the
vear. As always the public is
welcome to attend.

February

19" Board Meeting 7:00 pm at
Canton Center School. The public
is always welcome.

March

19" Board Meeting 7:00 pm at
Canton Center School. The public
is always welcome.

, .

“histories. For this our society will

We are sad to report the deaths of
two former Canton residents. Mr
Hulsing died in February and Mr.
Robert Simons early last May.
Robert made one of our oral

alway be greatful. We offer condo-
lences to their family’s.

Going once, going once, SOLD!!!! Boyer does it again.







Dear Charles,

It may amuse you to read that when I first
received the Nov-Dec issue of the News, I was both-
ered by the cover picture. In the first place, I doubted
that there was a “Canton Post Office” so long ago as
“around 1900”. I thought that “Canton” didn’t come
into use as a post office address until “modern times” -
say, in the “70s or 80s. Secondly, the building in the
picture looked very much like the Sheldon general
store I remember from my childhood.- say, the late
‘teens or early ‘20s.

I have done considerable research into Michi-
gan ghost towns, so such matters are of keen interest
to me...

It turns out that I was wrong on my first point
and correct on the second point. The building in the
picture is/was indeed in the hamlet you and I know as
Sheldon, and that building housed a post office called
“Canton Post Office” for a brief period long before

1900, -from January 24, 1852 to March 1857 to be

exact, with Asa Parrish as the first postmaster. I got

this latter data from Romig’s Michigan Place Names,

and he cites Burton; GSM 1865-73; PO Archives. N
Which all goes to show that we’re never to old

to learn ...

Best regards

A. W. Schrader

I received your letter with great interest as I know you
have a great deal of knowledge about this part of
Canton.

It is ironic that Romig’s Michigan Place Names.tells
us to “see Sheldon” under the Canton heading. You
were so correct in pointing out that this was the gen-
eral store in what was known as Sheldon. The full
photo, upper left, was listed as Sheldon about 1901.
Unfortunately the bustling hamlet of Sheldon doesn’t
exist but only in our hearts. What was the center of
activity in this part of Canton with two general stores,
a blacksmith shop, an Inn, and school along with
several churchs, 1s now only a traffic signal at that
corner with a historic sign that mentions “Sheldon
Corners”. Most of the remaining natives still say
they are from Sheldon when asked where they live.
With all the growth that we have in Canton it is hard
for the new people to know that this was a center of
activity and that Geddes Road was one of the first
territorial roads which started at Sheldon and went
west. If I didn’t already know about Sheldon I could
not have guessed this was possible from what is here
now.

I appreciate the feedback and will try to put the proper
names under the photo’s. I must remember that
Sheldon is more then a memory. Thanks again Al.

r——--_—_----——--—_—_——-—-——--—_——----—_——1
: Membership Application :
1 Yes, I would like to become a member of the Canton Historical Society. Please complete this I
1 form and send $10.00 to: Canton Historical Society, P.O.Box 87362, Canton, MI 48187-0362 i
I I
i Name Phone 1
| |
I I
1 Street City State Zip 1
I I
I You don’t have to be a lifelong resident to join, just an interest in history and the desire to preserve it. |
: Thank you :
L_--—_——---_-—--—__———-—---—_—_——_—_—_—-_J







Harvest Dinner and Pound Auction 2000

Packing up the evenings winning bids.

Bob Boyer one of the best auctioneers.

Some of the great food for our dinner. Bill Sprengel chats a bit before driving up prices.







Harvest Dinner and Pound
Auction 2000

Kelly Wheatley and Bonnie Berg keep track of the bidders
handle.

T he pound auction was a success this year
despite a small turnout. Kay Kuck was respon-
sible for getting our local business’s to give us
a helping hand. We should give our support to these
business’s whenever possible. They are listed on the
back page of this newsletter.

Bob Boyer was his usual self as our auctioneer and
was a lot of fun. It takes someone like Bob to make
this event and he came through as expected.

The Harvest Dinner is to symbolize what farming
communities did at the end of the farming season.
When all the heavy farming was complete and the
crops were either stored or sold at market. The farm-
ers and community people at large would get together
to socialize and have a good time. This is similar to
the dances that were held in Sheldon and Cherry Hill
on a regular basis. The Canton Historical Society
wants to keep this flavor of the past alive with a social
get together of our own with this pot luck dinner. We
visit with our friends and neighbors and have fun with
our pound auction. This is the only real social event
the society host’s each year. Hopefully next year we
can have a larger turnout. It would be a shame to let
this event die from lack of interest.

It was refreshing to see some of our members that
we had not seen for awhile. About a forth of the
people that attended this year were not members, they
Jjust enjoy the fun we have with our pound auction.
So, let’s make it a point to be here for our next Pot
Luck Harvest Dinner and Pound Auction.

Society Election Yields New
Board Member

his years election results returned Bob Boyer
I and Marie Gentz to our board of trustees and
also elected was Florence Bordine to her first

three year term.

The board of directors elected Ronni Curtis as
president, Bonnie Berg as Vice President, David Curtis
as Secretary and Kay Kuck was nominated for trea-
surer. :

Many new things are happening in the Canton
Community and this board will play a role in some of
them. We have a very active board and they are
capable of keeping up with what is happening and |
know they will make these decisions in the best
interest of the society.

The board thanks all the people who ran for the
board and were not elected. It shows we have a great
deal of interest in our own society. If not for these
people we could not have a society.

Downer volunteers Prepare
Cemetery for Winter

T hanks for your help in making our Make a
Difference Day one we can be proud of.
Thanks also to our business sponsors Dunkin
Donuts-Ford Rd. and Tim Hortons.

When you have enough volunteers it doesn’t take to
long to do a good job, and this was the case this day.
Canton Township does do some of the work at the
cemetery, but it’s our personal touch that is needed to
make this cemetery one that we can be proud of. For
many years this cemetery was in sad shape. It is one
of the oldest cemeteries in Canton and over the years it
had been vandalized and in general, pretty run down
and overgrown. The Plymouth Civitans began a
project of restoration and did a great job for the last
few years in bringing this cemetery back. It still needs
some work and I hope that we can help keep this
cemetery up to standards that the citizens can be proud
of.

When the people don’t care about a cemetery in their
community it makes a statement about the people of
that community. Let’s all be good citizens.







Adopt a Civil War Soldier

I would like to make a TAX DEDUCTIBLE contribution to obtain the pension records of:

(Please Check One)
] Adams, David Leroy 24th MI Inf. 1 Moore, Amzi H. 3rd MI Cav.
[] Anderson, George B. Ist MI Inf. ] Newton, Stephen 3rd MI Cav.
= Artley, John H. 24th MI Inf. [] Packard, Winslow  4th MI Inf.
] Bagley, Osceola 1st MI Inf. [ Passage, John 24th MI Inf.
] Baker, George W. 1st MI Inf. ] Pooler, Nelson 24th MI Inf.
[] Baker, Murray S. Ist MI Inf. [] Reinhart, Robert Ist MI Lt. Art.
[ Baker, Thomas J. 4th MI Cav. 1 Root, Roswell 24th MI Inf.
[] Berdan, Dixon Sth MI Inf. [ safford, Joseph 24th MI Inf.
1 Bronson, Edwin 4th MI Inf. [] Stevens, Newell 24th M1 Inf.
1 Collier, Ortha 100th OH Inf. [ Stoll, Jerome 24th OH Inf.
] Coykendale, Alfred 3rd MI Cav. - Suggitt, George Western Shrpshtrs
] Derby, Ezra E. 24th MI Inf ] Taylor, Simeon 24th MI Inf.
[] Duntley, Sylvanus R. 3rd MI Inf. [] Thayer, William 11th MI Cav.
[] Eddy, Willard 2nd Ml Inf. [ Truesdell, Ephraim  4th MI Cav.
[ Eldred, George Eng, & Mech. [] Truesdell, Horace  16th MI Inf.
[ Fairman, Sebre 2fth MIInf. [ Truesdell, Lewis B.  1st MI Cav.
] Gardner, William 9th MI Inf. L1 Westfall, Orson 24th MI Inf.
] Gillespie, James 24th MI Inf.
[] Hughs, Hiram 24th MI Inf. ] No Preference
[ Huston, Benjamin W. 23rd MI Inf.
[1 Leonard, Heil 101st PA Inf.

Amount of TAX DEDUCTIBLE donation:

$ $25

h

Please return this slip with your donation and make check payable to: Canton Historical Society
Mail this slip and check to: Canton Historical Society, PO Box 87362, Canton Michigan 48187-0362

Thank you for your support

Canton’s Country Schools
Compiled by Joan Cavell Palmer

This book is sold at the Museum on Canton Center Rd. This 445
page historical collection of photos and information dating back to
the last century. This exciting book tells how the schools merged into
the present school systems. Did you know Canton had the last
operating one room school in Wayne County? Buy the book, you
will not be disappointed.

Canton’s

Country

Schools







Thanks to our members for a More photos of Sheldon
great Christmas bake sale

ach year our museum is decorated for the holi-
days and we have our December bake sale. This
year was no exception. Bonnie Berg and Ronni
Curtis hosted the event and had help from Florence
Bordine, Helen Fabbri, Nicole Sleeva, Phyllis
Patterson, Marie Gentz, Ruth Wiles, David Curtis,
and Kelly Wheatley, I hope I haven’t forgotten anyone
and if I did please let me know, it’s important to us.
We also thank the people that donated baked goods for
the bake sale. The items were great to see and taste.
The bake sale is held at the museum and it’s the one
time a year that we have many people visit us there. The
trustees are thinking about having an Ice Cream Social
at the museum during the summer. I thought it was a
great idea, but we would like to hear from you and what
you think.

This one is listed as Sheldon looking east 1913

Sheldon with the interurban line.

If it is decided we will have an Ice Cream Social. Should
we have something else beside ice cream? Do you think
we should have some other theme as well? We would
appreciate your input as well.

Sheldon with the two general stores.







Looking for School Bell Sponsors at Don’t forget! Museum is
Sheldon School closed January and February

very year at this time the museum is
closed for cleaning and some rearrang-
ing of the displays.

In March, come on in and sit a spell and
see what’s new. It would be nice to see you
again and let us know what you think or maybe
how we could make things better. We are
always open to suggestions.

This edition of the

GCantorn
Bigtorical Society
News

was put together by C.D. Mott

with contributing writers;

David Curtis, Pam Heinowski,
heldon school has been undergoing some needed Susan Parker and Ralph Welton
repairs and a new cupola. What is needed in this
cupola is the original bell. We have the original

Sheldon School bell. What we don’t have is a person or

“business sponsor to pay or help pay for the bell to be installed If you would like more information about
in the new cupola. This would help bring this building back our society call:
to its historic state.
The building is now used for the Head Start program. It is Bonnie Berg.......734-495-0811
nice to see children in the old one room school and it would or
be especially great if we had a working bell. Can you help us Ronni Curtis.......734-981-1475

find a sponsor for the bell?

Please make a check for $14.95 ( Includes $3.00 shipping and handling ) Payable 1o:
CANTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY

© 1998

I . I
| Ghost Stories and Other Tales from Canton |
: By Virginia Bailey Parker :
: Our best selling book. So don’t be left without one. :
i
I To order by mail, fill out the form below and mail to: :
I Canton Historical Society, P.O. Box 87362, Canton, MI 48187-0362 |
| :
I Name f
I I
I Street |
I |
1 ciy State Zip :
( I
I I
| |
[ ol







Board of Directors

President . . . . . . Ronni Curtis

Vice President. . . .Bonnie Berg
Secretary. . . . . . . David Curtis
Treasurer. . . . . . Kay Hartman-Kuck
Trustee. . . . . . .. Robert Boyer
TRUSTEE: « & wsmes = Marie Gentz
Trustee. . . . . . . . Bill Sprengel
Trustee. . . . . . . . Phyllis Patterson
Trustee. . . . . . . . Florence Bordine

Committee Chairs

Program.. .svvvvsvaieiies Bonnie Berg

Membership. . . ........... Marta McCabe and Phyllis Patterson
Museum Display . ......... TBA

EdUoation. «.ovvs v.vww e vivn Marta McCabe

Publictty. . i s ivosaraiaiia Marie Gentz

Vital Statistics. . ........... Ruth Wiles

Hist. Dist. Com. Rep. . ...... Ralph Welton and Virginia Parker
Dec. bakesale. ............ Bonnie Berg and Ronni Curtis
Harvest Dinner. ........... Bonnie Berg and Ronni Curtis
DuMouchelle. . ........... Marie Gentz and Phyllis Patterson
Liberty fest....cvavvnsvnase Kay Hartman-Kuck and Ken Kuck
FleaMarket. ... ...... ... Ronni Curtis and David Curtis

Canton Historical Society thanks the following Donors
For Make a Difference day

Dunkin Donuts and Tim Hortons

For our Harvest Dinner

Applebee’s, Baker’s Square, Benito’s Pizza, Bowery Grille & Pub,
Crow’s Nest, CW’ Chicken & Ribs, Garden of Eatin’ Pizza, Keller &
Stein, La Mocha, Meijer’s, Little Caesars-Ford Rd., Marco’s Pizza, Old
Country buffet, Palermo’s Pizzeria, Pepperoni Express, Pizza Rama

Canton Center School

Canton BHistorical Society

PO Box 87362 e Canton, MI e 48187-0362






